COASTAL QUILTERS GUILD

BOARD MEETING

MAY 19, 2011

The May Board Meeting of the Coastal Quilters Guild was held at Maravilla in Goleta. President Irelle Beatie called the meeting to order at 6:30 pm.

ATTENDING:  Patty Six, Kathy Rose, Becky Gallup, Julie Mock, Ky Easton, Debra Blake, Irelle Beatie, Yolanda, Garcia, Rosana Swing, and Priscilla Jacobs.

WELCOME & INTRODUCTIONS:  Irelle welcomed everyone to the meeting.

MINUTES:  Kathy Rose moved to accept the minutes from the April general and board meeting and the March board meeting.  Patty Six seconded the motion.  Motion passed.

TREASURER’S REPORT:  Ky reported the Amazon earning to date are $853.05.  Sue Kadner has requested that any budget requests for next year be turned in as soon as possible and any unpaid reimbursements be turned in also. After reviewing the treasurer’s report Irelle asked if the wish list increases were put into the budget and why we pay $600 for taxes.
Action item:  Ky will find out if the wish list increases were put into the budget.

Action item:  Irelle will investigate who does are taxes and why the large expense.

MOTION:  Irelle Beatie made a motion to increase Jeffrey Gallup’s monthly salary from $75 to $100 for the set up of chairs, etc. at the general meetings.  Kathy Rose seconded the motion.  Motion passed.
Julie Mock moved to accept the treasurer’s report.  Patty Six seconded the motion.  Motion passed.
BOARD AND COMMITTEE REPORTS:

Programs:  Irelle reported for Sue Kadner.  Irelle reported that the programs for 2012 are completely booked and the line up will be announced in June.

Workshops:  Patty Six reported the Learn & Sew for August is in the dining room of the Community Center and the September workshop will be at the Church.  There are no rooms available in August.

Action item:   Diane Eardley and Carol Fay, the new Workshop coordinators, need to book the rooms for 2012 in August.

The May workshop with Karla Anderson was very successful. Cindy Neeham will have two workshops, Friday, June 10, and Saturday, June 11.  The Friday workshop is full but there is still room in the Saturday workshop.  The workshops for Cindy will be held at the GVCC as usual.  The September workshop will be held at the Church.   Patty stated she would need help with the setup.  Becky Gallup volunteered her son, Jeffrey, to help with the setup.  If the Church has an event the table and chairs would need to be set up and taken down on Friday and then repeated on Saturday. Set up is in the small area of the general meeting room.  Electrical requirements will need to be addressed also.

Patty also reported there are 22 signups for the bus trip to the Long Beach Quilt Show.   Marilyn Martin is putting an article in the newsletter.  There is a 40 person minimum for the bus.  Patty stated the money needs to be received by the Long Beach Quilt Show for tickets by July 18. There was a brief discussion about the guild subsidizing the bus trip if there were only a few seats unfilled. 
Action item:  The board will decide at the June board meeting if the guild will subsidize the bus trip.

Patty will sign up members and nonmembers for the trip.

Patty also announced there will be a workshop certificate as a prize for a new member.  She also asked for sign ups for a buddy system to help new members feel more welcome at the Picnic.  

Parliamentarian:  Debra Blake reported everyone on the ballot was elected.  Also, the by-law revision was passed.

Membership:  Becky presented a tri-fold brochure mockup that will be given to new members.   It contains a brief description about the guild and activities.  The history of the guild from the website is going in the directory.  The responsibilities of the guild members are included in the brochure but there needs to be a more about the workshops.
Action item:  Becky will revise the brochure to include more about the guest speakers and workshops.

Becky also reported that there are only 10 big, blue bags lefts.  She showed an example of a cream bag that she has considered ordering for the new members.  Becky recently learned that the bag was available in black.  She would order 250 bags and the cost to members would be $5.00.

Action item:  Becky will order a sample of the black bag.

There are currently 281 members.

There was also some discussion about the new directory.  A history of the guild and the by-laws will be included in the directory.  It was also suggested that the font be changed and made larger and names put in bold letters.   Everyone agreed that the alphabetical list of first names be included.

Public Relations:  Kathy Rose reported and submitted an Application for Donation and/or Assistance form.  The board reviewed the copies passed out.  Kathy suggested a change at the bottom of the donation form.  Instead of the form saying “30 to 45 days to receive a response,” the form should state by what date the donation and/or assistance is needed.   Ky Easton inquired if an organization may want to give a presentation to the board.  After a brief discussion, it was decided the board may ask for a presentation or the organization may ask for one.  If an immediate response is needed the board will decide by an email vote.  Otherwise, it will be decided at the next board meeting.  These organizations are not charities that are selected by Community Quilts.  There are requests on file from organizations that are requesting community quilts from which the next Community Quilt chairpersons can select.
Irelle inquired how the Board felt about announcements being made during Show & Tell and the time it takes. After a brief discussion it was decided that announcements made during Show & Tell are acceptable and Irelle can also make announcements during the announcement period on the agenda.
Auction:  Irelle reported for Cathe Hedricks.  There has been some confusion about the use of the blocks made at the Education booth during the Quilt Show.  Yolanda Garcia thought that the blocks were to be made into quilts and used by Community Quilts.  Cathe thought that 2 quilts made from the blocks were to be given to the Auction committee for their use.   

Action item:  The Board needs to find out what blocks are still not put into quilts and which members have blocks or quilts.  Also, Karen Pickford needs to be contacted for clarification on where the Education booth blocks and quilts were supposed to go.
It was also suggested that the Community Quilts booth and the guild information booth be a joint venture next year at the Quilt Show.   The questions they receive are usually related.

Action item:  Becky Gallup will find out the price of pins for the Quilt Show.

OLD BUSINESS:

I Madonnari:  Ranell Hansen’s quilt will be done this year.

Opportunity Quilt Chair:  Sue Davies, Postponed for next meeting

Guidelines for email blasts:  Irelle will set up meeting with Jean.  May suggest an email service where members can opt out.

Guidelines for newsletter:  Kathy Rose and Irelle Beatie will meet with the newsletter committee, Julie, Jean, and Gwen.

NEW BUSINESS:

Outreach – Presentation at senior groups and others:  Kathy Rose has put together an Application Request for Speaking Engagement.  After the Challenge Quilt presentation at Maravilla it has become apparent the guild could bring quilts, wearable, etc. to senior and other groups.  This idea was enthusiastically received at the general satellite group meeting.  The application can be put on the website and it can be announced at the general meeting about the different presentations that may be offered.  Kathy Rose, as chairperson of the Outreach Program, will work with Leslie Dodge to promote the guild within the community.  Patty Six suggested a Quilt Studio Tour similar to the Art Studio Tour.

Satellite group at Guild Meeting:  It was suggested that the satellite group providing the refreshments at the general meeting give a brief overview of their group.  Patty Six suggested that Irelle give the overview of the group.

June Meeting:  The June Board Meeting will be a meeting of the new and old board members.  Ky Easton offered to host the meeting at her house.  Instead of a potluck, each board member will bring something to put in a salad. Ky will provide the lettuce.  Dinner will be at 6 pm instead of 5 pm.
Action item:  Irelle will evite the new board members with the information.

Fiddlers Convention:  Rosana Swing gave the board information about the Fiddlers Convention on Sunday October 9, 2011.  The board decided it was okay to reserve a space at the Convention.  A prize item needs to be submitted in order to reserve a space. Rosana has made a quilt and will provide an information booth for the guild.  It was suggested that the antiques quilts belonging to Leslie Dodge be displayed and to ask members for a quilt to donate.
The meeting was adjourned at 8:25 pm.

Respectfully submitted,

Priscilla Jacobs

Recording Secretary

